Mayor Jeff Holt

Mayor Pro-Tem Greg Baker

Board of Commissioners

Jimmy Garner Phil Pittman Bill Radford

Town Administrator
Dustin Kornegay



Town Clerk Connie N. Capps

Police Chief Ashley Woodard

Public Works Supt.
Ray Stuckey

Rec. Coordinator Scottie Hayes

TOWN OF PINE LEVEL MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING JUNE 27, 2023

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Jeff Holt called the Special Meeting of the Pine Level Board of Commissioners to order on Monday, June 27, 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at the Pine Level Town Hall in order to hold a public hearing on the proposed Budget for the Fiscal Year 2023-2024.

ROLL CALL

√ Mayor Jeff Holt

√ Commissioner Greg Baker

√ Commissioner Jimmy Garner

√ Commissioner Phil Pittman

√ Commissioner Bill Radford

STAFF PRESENT

Town Administrator Dustin Kornegay, Town Clerk Connie Capps, Public Works Supt. Ray Stuckey

OTHERS PRESENT

Residents Rodney Cabe, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Heuertz, and Fire Dept. President Greg Johnson

INVOCATION: Mayor Jeff Holt

PLEDGE: Commissioner Greg Baker

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2023-2024

Mayor Jeff Holt stated the public hearing had been advertised for the proposed Fiscal Year Budget 2023-2024 and that copies of the Budget were made available at the town hall. Mayor Holt reported that in this Budget there are no increases in water, sewer, or garbage rates., or recreation fees. He also said the tax rate of \$.48 would remain the same as last year. He said the tax rate could not be changed during the year; however other fees could be changed. He said the town will have a lot of projects and funding coming in during the upcoming year. He said the budget consists of raises for our employees, employee health insurance premiums, and the fire department contribution. Mayor Holt asked if anyone had any questions concerning the budget presented. Since there were no comments, Commissioner Phil Pittman made a motion to adopt the Budget for FY2023-2024 and Commissioner Bill Radford seconded the motion. The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Mayor Holt encouraged everyone to come out to the Sam Godwin Park on Tuesday July 4th for all the festivities and celebration. He said there is no rain date. Commissioner Bill Radford said he wanted to thank everyone who had a part in helping with the town's 150th events. The board agreed.

There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Greg Baker made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Commissioner Jimmy Garner seconded the motion. The motion passed by unanimous vote. The meeting ended at 7:10 p.m.

Connie N. Capps, Town Cle

Jeff Holt, Mayor